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Oregon Bureau of Labor & Industries

The Oregon Bureau of Labor and Industries (BOLI) appreciates the opportunity to testify in
support of HB 4064. As the agency responsible for the enforcement of this state's employment
protections for uniformed service men and women and veterans hiring preference laws, we fully
support this legislation and the existing referral process it formalizes between Oregon
Department of Veteran’s Affairs (ODVA) and BOLI.

The employment protections for uniformed service men and women, passed in 2009 by HB
3256, protect these employees from employment discrimination based on their service
obligations (ORS 659A.082-659A.086). We believe it is critical that these employees are able
to serve their country without fear of retaliation or losing their job. We also recognize that there
are often resources and services available to these service men and women that they may be
unaware of and that ODVA can often help them access.

HB 4064 will codify in law our existing referral process, which began in the summer of 2011.
Whenever a civil rights complaint is filed by a service person, BOLI, with the complainant’s
authorization, refers them to ODVA for follow-up. ODVA then contacts them to determine if
there are additional resources or services available to the serviceperson that they are not
currently accessing. This includes complaints filed by service people even if their complaint is
not related to their uniformed services (e.g. a racial discrimination, sexual harassment complaint,
whistle blowing or any other complaint filed under 659A). We ask every complainant if they are
a serviceperson and, if so, if they want to be referred to ODVA to learn about potential resources
they might be eligible for. We have a simple check-box on our intake form to ask these two
questions of every complainant.

HB 4064 is identical to HB 3668 introduced last session, a concept that enjoyed wide support,
but simply ran out of time to pass the second chamber in 2011. We started this informal referral
process after Rep. Mathews introduced last session’s legislation. To date, we have referred 15
complainants to ODVA. ODVA reports that about half elected to receive assistance accessing
their veteran benefits, including health care, disability compensation, and education benefits.
We look forward to continuing this partnership and working closely with ODV A when it comes
to serving our veterans and uniformed service people. We also appreciate Rep. Matthews’
commitment to this issue and commend him for introducing this legislation.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of HB 4064. I would be happy to answer any

questions.
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